
A NOTE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear parents and famil ies,

Welcome to the 2024 school year.  Al l  staff  were
busy throughout January to ensure a very smooth
start for al l  classes.  Our learning spaces are
engaging and support students to learn.  During the
first two weeks we have the Good Start Program
which focuses on relationships,  class norms, rules
and values.  This is  a great opportunity for everyone
to get to know each other and develop a shared
understanding of how we learn and get along at
school .

We welcome new staff  Mati lda McCarthy Year 1/2
teacher,  Tiarna Murdock Year 5/6 teacher,  Rice
Hetherton Year 3/4 teacher and Sienna Thompson
as a new School Support Off icer .  We have included
a l ist  of  our staff  along with their  roles in this
Newslink.
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IMPORTANT
DATES

2nd Softball  Trial
Tuesday 20th Feb

Year 5/6 Camp
MURDOCK/WEGENER/FOULDS

20th Feb - 23rd Feb

Governing Council AGM
Wednesday 28th February

Pupil Free Day
Friday 1st March

Year 5/6 Camp
COLLINS/RATTUS

5th March - 8th March

Adelaide Cup Public Holiday
Monday 11th March
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School Hats
A reminder that Bordertown Primary
School is  a Sun Safe School and that
hats are part of our school uniform
policy and are to be worn al l  year.  School
hats are available for purchase at the
Front Office or via Qkr!  for $7.50 

School Swimming
This week is off  to a busy start
with our school information nights
and swimming for Reception-Year
4.  Thankfully the weather has
been kind to us and it  hasn't  been
too hot or cold.  

Playground Opening
I  had the privi lege of welcoming
back Macey,  Sophie and Craig -
our 2023 Kids Voice Executive,  to
do the off icial  opening of our new
playground, It  was a wonderful
opportunity for them to come
back to join in with the
culmination of al l  their efforts last
year to raise money for our
playground, The whole school
community were committed to
replacing aged equipment for the
benefit  of our students and are to
be commended.        

Governing Council  AGM 
Wednesday 28th February
Lastly I  would l ike to encourage parents
to consider joining our Governing
Council  which provides opportunities to
contribute to many aspects of our
school .  Our Annual General  Meeting wil l
be held on Wednesday the 28th of
February at 7pm in the l ibrary.  The
purpose of this meeting is to be
provided with a summary of the 2023
Annual Report and to elect Governing
Council  Members for the 2024/2025
years.  The Governing Council  provides a
parent/community perspective towards
determining future school directions
and priorit ies.  

Shelley Cameron

Governing Council  Nomination Form

I ,  _____________________________________
wish to nominate to be a member of the
Governing Council  of  Bordertown
Primary School for the period of
2024/2025.

______________________________________
Signature

______________________________________
Seconded by

Pupil Free Day 
Friday 1st March



2024 Staff at Bordertown Primary  

Nicole BLACKWELL  Science special is t  
Shel ley CAMERON  Pr incipal

Shane COLLINS  Year 5/6
Angela  DEANS   Year 1/2

Jodie DEVITT Music/Drama/Choir/Science special is t
Kerr i  FOULDS   A. Pr incipal,  Aut ism & Year 5/6

Emma HARKNESS  Visual Arts special is t  
Rice HETHERTON  Year 3/4 
Tracey HILL IER   Recept ion 

Sue MANEY   Year 3/4
Zoe MANEY   Recept ion

Mati lda MCCARTHY  Year 1/2
Tiarna MURDOCK  Year 5/6
Andrea POOLE   Year 3/4

Karen PRENZLER  Year 5/6 & Choir
Tara RATTUS   Year 5/6

Josh SEARLE   Science/PE special is t  
Kyl ie STAUDE  A. Pr incipal,  Wel lbeing & Recept ion

Claudia SVILANS  Year 1/2
Megan TAYLOR   Year 2/3
Jodie WEGENER  Year 5/6

Courtney CARPENTER 
Izzie DAMIN 
Jayne DAY 

Jenny DUNGEY  Business Manager
Chantel le FROMM   Front Off ice

De KUPKE 
Mary- Jane McCARTHY 

Abby OBST 
Emma ORROCK 

Chris PEPPER  Grounds
Haylee RODERT
Lisa ROWETT 

Brooke ROWSELL 
Cai t l in SIGSTON 

Bel le SNEATH 
Sienna THOMPSON 

Lorraine VERCO  Front Off ice

Chelsea MARCH 

Teachers & Leaders 

SSOs

Pastoral Care Worker

Matilda 
Tiarna 
Sienna 

Rice 
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2024 House Captains

BINNIE
Benett & Pippa

MCLEOD
Tom & Stella

MILNE
Declan & Keeley

SCOTT
Parker & Della
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2024 Kids’ Voice Representatives

Cruze - Treasurer,  Cora - Chairperson, Lara - Secretary
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Art at Bordertown Primary 

Art provides different
avenues for communication.

Art builds fine motor
skills and increases
neural connection. 

Art provides 
opportunities for
mindfulness and

relaxation.

Art makes you feel good,
promotes positive self-esteem

and self-expression.

Art builds connections
with others and

community. 

This year your child will require an art shirt for art lessons to protect their
school clothes. 

An old shirt, a few sizes too big, would be a great option. 

Art lessons will run on Tuesdays and Fridays for all classes 
Year 1 through to Year 6.

If you have any time on either of these days and are interested in lending a
hand in the art room, your help would be greatly appreciated. 

Please send an email to emma.harkness283@schools.sa.edu.au 
for more information.

What are some of the benefits of engaging in art
activities as a child or adult?

Art stimulates creativity and
problem-solving skills, while
encouraging the mind to be

present.



FROM OUR PASTORAL CARE WORKER 
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Welcome back !  I ’m not sure about your household ,  but  in ours ,  the back - to -school  gr ind

has hi t  hard .  I  f ind going back to school  so di f f icul t  dur ing summer….summer nights are

often the nicest  part  of  the day to be outs ide in the cool  as the sun is  sett ing ,  but

instead i t  is  now consumed with t ry ing to get  k ids fed and into bed .  

Do you f ind your k ids i r r i table and maybe even angry or  f rustrated af ter  school?  Do you

feel  l ike you are walking around on eggshel ls  wait ing for  the next  explosion?  Hard

work ,  isn ’ t  i t !

Take comfort  in knowing this  is  normal !  Often our chi ldren have been try ing their

hardest  a l l  day at  school ,  wi th teachers ,  wi th f r iends ,  wi th other chi ldren they may not

know very wel l ,  and this  can be exhaust ing for  them ,  physical ly  and mental ly .  So when

they re -enter the safe place that  is  home ,  they feel  safe enough to let  a l l  those feel ings

and emotions out .  

That  10 minutes when your chi ld / ren re -enter the home is  the opt imal  t ime to reconnect

with them .  S i t  wi th them ,  let  them tel l  you about their  day .  Often that  10 minutes spent

wel l  reconnect ing at  th is  t ime of  the day wi l l  lay the foundat ion for  the tea and bed

rout ine that  soon fol lows .  I f  a  chi ld feels val idated ,  loved ,  heard and needed ,  and has a

safe space to let  those feel ings out ,  i ts  a l l  they need to sett le back into home l i fe .  

Below are some conversat ion starters you might l ike to t ry with your chi ldren .  Maybe

cut them out ,  s t ick them on the f r idge or  on the ki tchen table to help that  reconnect ion

t ime after  school .

With kindness ,  Chelsea March

Instead  of  ‘How was your day?’

Can you teach me a 
song you sang?

What games did you play
at recess?

What made you feel
happy today?

What are you most proud
of?

Who made you laugh
today?

What was the hardest
part of your day?

Who were you kind 
to today?

What are you looking
forward to tomorrow?
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PLEASE UPDATE THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION WITH
THE FRONT OFFICE IF ANYTHING HAS CHANGED

HOME/RESIDENTIAL 
ADDRESS

MOBILE
NUMBER

EMAIL ADDRESS EMERGENCY
CONTACTS

FAMILY
INFORMATION

Be sure to follow Bordertown
Primary School on Facebook page to

stay up to date with everything
happening at school


